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The school newsletter (POP) is published weekly with information about Howard High School
students/school achievement, upcoming events, scholarship, club meetings, updates from our
school nurse, and more! Be sure to sign up using the QR code at the end of the newsletter. Have an
amazing week Huskies!
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LEADER OF THE PACK AWARD
Congratulations to our Leader of The Pack Award Recipient. The Leader of the Pack Award was
presented to Ms. Eve Fincher on Monday, November 27, 2023!

The Leader of the Pack Award is presented to a Staff Member in recognition of his/her focused
and intentional commitment to Students. The Award may be presented to teachers,
paraprofessionals, office staff, custodians, and/or nutritionists nominated by students. A link will
be shared with students weekly to recommend a staff member as The Leader of the Pack for the
week.

Submissions from students will be accepted Mondays after the announcement through Thursday
of each week until 4pm. Recipients will be announced and presented each Monday morning during
announcements. Students please remember to nominate a staff member weekly!

UPCOMING EVENTS

ORCHESTRA & GUITAR WINTER CONCERT 12/5

https://maps.google.com/?q=6400+Forsyth+Rd,+Macon,+GA+31210,+USA&ftid=0x88f3f7f297f62df1:0xf34d7a7fb0f6c945
tel:478-779-4850
https://cdnsm5-ss19.sharpschool.com/UserFiles/Servers/Server_1744358/File/Students/2023-2024/2023-2024%20Athletic%20Handbook.pdf
https://cdnsm5-ss19.sharpschool.com/UserFiles/Servers/Server_1744358/File/Parents/Howard%20High%20School%20-%20Dress%20Code%20-%202023%202024.pdf
https://www.smore.com/pxvhf3-covid-protocols?ref=email


WINTER BAND CONCERT - 12/7
FINAL EXAMS - DECEMBER 12TH-15TH
SCHOOL CHORUS WINTER CONCERT - 12/15
FINE ARTS WINTER EXTRAVAGANZA - 12/18
HOLIDAY BREAK - 12/20- 12/3
HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO ALL STUDENTS, STAFF, TEACHERS, AND ADMINISTRATORS BORN IN
THE MONTH DECEMBER!

https://th.bing.com/th/id/R.255e37df2f3f7f4fab18a2e6556731e4?rik=cWpM6HDMXY%2bBpw&riu=http%3a%2f%2fwww.lovethispic.com%2fuploaded_images%2f380965-Happy-December-Birthday.gif&ehk=kn10XV2oHUXeqOQCZu4FWA2RZq6C7qXnJUab1%2bZ0fK4%3d&risl=&pid=ImgRaw&r=0


NURSE'S CORNER

Mary M. Brock, RN
School Nurse
Howard High School





SELF-CARE CORNER BY ELLIE FARRIBA

We celebrated Thanksgiving last week but let's continue to on what we are thankful for and count
our many blessings. As we all know, gratitude is a powerful force that can bring about positivity,
resilience, and a sense of well-being into our lives. Why not bring that practice into our classrooms
to create a culture of thankfulness. Here are a few ideas:

Gratitude Journal: Begin or end each day with a few moments for your students (and you) to write
down what they are thankful for. This simple act can set a positive tone for the day.

Gratitude Wall: Choose a designated area in the classroom for an “Appreciation Wall” where
students (and you) can post notes of appreciation for each other. It is a great way to foster a
sense of togetherness and recognition.

Gratitude Art and Writing: Incorporate gratitude into your writing assignments. Encourage students
to write cards, thank-you notes, or poems (and illustrate them) to people for whom they are
especially grateful and who mean a lot to them.

Gratitude Challenges: Set weekly gratitude challenges. For example, challenge your students to
express their gratitude for someone they appreciate outside of the classroom and then report back
on their experiences.



Incorporating gratitude into your classroom can lead to a happier, more positive learning
environment, improved relationships, and even enhanced academic performance. So, why not
choose one or two and give it a try!

Family Engagement Survey

Parents, Please use the link or QR code below to complete the family engagement survey by
December 15, 2023. We need 100 responses by December 15, 2023. Complete the survey using
the link:
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/FEP2024

We also have a Career Event planned with DPH https://youtu.be/BaWz_3hXyWg
Thanks for your support!

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/FEP2024
https://youtu.be/BaWz_3hXyWg






Howard High School is proud to announce the Completion of Studies for Mr. Dan Hall. Mr. Hall is a
CTAE Business Education teacher here at Howard High. He graduated Magna Cum Laude from
Grand Canyon University with a Master of Education degree in Secondary Education with an
Emphasis in S.T.E.M.. Congratulations!







ORCHESTRA & BAND CONCERT

Our Winter Concert Performance by Our Orchestra and Band will be held on Thursday, December
7th. Please come out and support our students!



RIVER OF WORDS POETRY CONTEST

2024 River of Words Poetry Contest
Howard High Contest Sponsor: Ms. Johnson, Media Specialist

About River of Words
The River of Words Project (ROW) is a FREE program designed to help preK-12 students understand
their sense of place by studying the natural world in their own environment then expressing what
they discover through poetry and art. The art and poetry can then be entered into a state-wide
contest. SEE DETAILS IN ATTACHMENT BELOW!

RIVER OF WORDS PDF 2024.pdf
CONTEST RULES

Download
491.1 KB

BUNDLES OF LOVE CAMPAIGN

https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/654989d6053eb76afef44dd8


RHO KAPPA Huskies helped Lambda Kappa Mu Sorority, Inc./ Alpha Rho, Macon, GA wrap up the
annual Bundles of Love campaign!

#CharitableHuskies #Built4Bibb #ALLINtogether

RHO KAPPA GIFT WRAPPING

FBLA OFFICERS ATTEND ANNUAL GEORGIA FBLA FALL LEADERSHIP
CONFERENCE

https://www.facebook.com/people/Lambda-Kappa-Mu-Sorority-Inc-Alpha-Rho-Macon-GA/100064686512937/?__cft__[0]=AZUsE47iyqJmVLWxC9P0pIWoQ7K78suuIxeRMyT5aXI6dAs98-xigasa7EiZp3nD_S8fl9BgzIRfYXEf44ENtWouh6vLxU1mVkg5X2QHS3-3ZFyVBsI9p_wt_B4wl9BLXStwj9lzy_GSjHtvIkoMwr7nW7ALBYFy_VLpOf2TrDctvM7YHIl0rhZJlE9PQUw8sg4mlEoR_9P_iOBhDzs-axZ7&__tn__=-]K-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/charitablehuskies?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZUsE47iyqJmVLWxC9P0pIWoQ7K78suuIxeRMyT5aXI6dAs98-xigasa7EiZp3nD_S8fl9BgzIRfYXEf44ENtWouh6vLxU1mVkg5X2QHS3-3ZFyVBsI9p_wt_B4wl9BLXStwj9lzy_GSjHtvIkoMwr7nW7ALBYFy_VLpOf2TrDctvM7YHIl0rhZJlE9PQUw8sg4mlEoR_9P_iOBhDzs-axZ7&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/built4bibb?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZUsE47iyqJmVLWxC9P0pIWoQ7K78suuIxeRMyT5aXI6dAs98-xigasa7EiZp3nD_S8fl9BgzIRfYXEf44ENtWouh6vLxU1mVkg5X2QHS3-3ZFyVBsI9p_wt_B4wl9BLXStwj9lzy_GSjHtvIkoMwr7nW7ALBYFy_VLpOf2TrDctvM7YHIl0rhZJlE9PQUw8sg4mlEoR_9P_iOBhDzs-axZ7&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/allintogether?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZUsE47iyqJmVLWxC9P0pIWoQ7K78suuIxeRMyT5aXI6dAs98-xigasa7EiZp3nD_S8fl9BgzIRfYXEf44ENtWouh6vLxU1mVkg5X2QHS3-3ZFyVBsI9p_wt_B4wl9BLXStwj9lzy_GSjHtvIkoMwr7nW7ALBYFy_VLpOf2TrDctvM7YHIl0rhZJlE9PQUw8sg4mlEoR_9P_iOBhDzs-axZ7&__tn__=*NK-R


Congratulations to our Howard High School FBLA officer L. Rodgers. Rodgers placed 1st at the
annual Georgia FBLA Fall Leadership Conference for introduction to social media strategies.
Rodgers automatically advances to compete during the FBLA State Competition next semester.

We also would like to congratulate the following students for also placing in various events. They
each placed very well in their chosen events.

SOCIAL MEDIA PARLIAMENTARIAN

COMPETITIVE EVENTS

FUNDRAISING

PUBLIC RELATIONS

GO HUSKIES!

Congratulations to Ms. Rodgers for being invited to represent the Huskies at the 2024 NSLC -
National Student Leadership Conference/@nslcleaders!

#AcademicHuskies #Built4Bibb #ALLINtogether

https://www.facebook.com/people/Howard-High-School-FBLA/100067117344958/?__cft__[0]=AZV_XhVhZ6KkFfNlpIDvzoQBRBXS818k7PafVukYcLFkUChtn64xKG9oWP4seszM26eWhVfQofv2YNkt-IY2FctC8Pj0n0sZRKG80urv7zlDrvBc-ih8DUZSRQBQgBILep4QI74wnUzdzzRoW6rucUjNM3JUZVo6WGScbSdxWvMZMkdHPdvpiqiw1eZxjeEH-xtDaGWr9f6rRhwOEN7h85aT&__tn__=-]K-R
https://www.facebook.com/georgiafbla?__cft__[0]=AZV_XhVhZ6KkFfNlpIDvzoQBRBXS818k7PafVukYcLFkUChtn64xKG9oWP4seszM26eWhVfQofv2YNkt-IY2FctC8Pj0n0sZRKG80urv7zlDrvBc-ih8DUZSRQBQgBILep4QI74wnUzdzzRoW6rucUjNM3JUZVo6WGScbSdxWvMZMkdHPdvpiqiw1eZxjeEH-xtDaGWr9f6rRhwOEN7h85aT&__tn__=-]K-R
https://www.facebook.com/nslcleaders?__cft__[0]=AZVltQzLCpIyBSAxjFgTE_ZYdI10zFPx3gZ_V2vq0IRwYrxzgrsVWCUOtj9RHu_ncklMljIaWdCFV0cEhT6AJfgPqpKvbRtYLNyBTrAMMHZrqKV_rVRcqH9kxy33oHVkZ4IOt-u707e8KnpBMdDyzz70YCa-Bt0x2fdqbbvyDyhVoMUmYWuP7wDa7t1ZuFqCsbFmo1id6M9A1fHZuFxawkRT&__tn__=-]K-R
https://www.instagram.com/_u/nslcleaders
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/academichuskies?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZVltQzLCpIyBSAxjFgTE_ZYdI10zFPx3gZ_V2vq0IRwYrxzgrsVWCUOtj9RHu_ncklMljIaWdCFV0cEhT6AJfgPqpKvbRtYLNyBTrAMMHZrqKV_rVRcqH9kxy33oHVkZ4IOt-u707e8KnpBMdDyzz70YCa-Bt0x2fdqbbvyDyhVoMUmYWuP7wDa7t1ZuFqCsbFmo1id6M9A1fHZuFxawkRT&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/built4bibb?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZVltQzLCpIyBSAxjFgTE_ZYdI10zFPx3gZ_V2vq0IRwYrxzgrsVWCUOtj9RHu_ncklMljIaWdCFV0cEhT6AJfgPqpKvbRtYLNyBTrAMMHZrqKV_rVRcqH9kxy33oHVkZ4IOt-u707e8KnpBMdDyzz70YCa-Bt0x2fdqbbvyDyhVoMUmYWuP7wDa7t1ZuFqCsbFmo1id6M9A1fHZuFxawkRT&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/allintogether?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZVltQzLCpIyBSAxjFgTE_ZYdI10zFPx3gZ_V2vq0IRwYrxzgrsVWCUOtj9RHu_ncklMljIaWdCFV0cEhT6AJfgPqpKvbRtYLNyBTrAMMHZrqKV_rVRcqH9kxy33oHVkZ4IOt-u707e8KnpBMdDyzz70YCa-Bt0x2fdqbbvyDyhVoMUmYWuP7wDa7t1ZuFqCsbFmo1id6M9A1fHZuFxawkRT&__tn__=*NK-R


HUSKIES BEST BUDDIES CLUB!

Best Buddies and Unified PE will have a combined FIELD DAY in the gym during 5th period on
December 7th. Students need to be part of either Best Buddies or Unified PE in order to participate.
It is not too late to sign up for Best Buddies.

Best Buddies is a club that meets during the school day. Its purpose is to promote friendship
between students with intellectual disabilities and their peers. The Unified PE program provides a
PE credit to those who wish to interact with and support those with intellectual disabilities. Please
see Ms. Murphy in Room 104 (anne.murphy@bcsdk12.net) or Ms. Casteel in Room 108
(maomi.casteel@bcsdk12.net)

Students if you are interested, please sign up for the BEST BUDDIES REMIND at cg286dg. Visit
www.bestbuddies.org to learn more about the Best Buddies Club.

mailto:anne.murphy@bcsdk12.net
mailto:maomi.casteel@bcsdk12.net
http://www.bestbuddies.org/


CREATIVE WRITING CLUB MEETING TUESDAY, DECEMBER 12, 2023
Students who are members of the Creative Writing Club and those who may be interested should
meet in the media center after school on Tuesday, December 12th in the media center 2:40 - 3:30
p.m. Make sure you have transportation. Writers who met on November 7th, should submit their
writings in a Word Document and email to tyveshe.johnson@bcssdk12.net by December 6th. We
look forward to reading your choice of creative writing!

WORD OF THE WEEK
The Word of the Week for the week of December 4, 2023:
penumbra
noun

pen·​um·​bra pə-ˈnəm-brə

a space of partial illumination (as in an eclipse) between the perfect shadow on all sides and
the full light

a shaded region surrounding the dark central portion of a sunspot

a body of rights held to be guaranteed by implication in a civil constitution

something that covers, surrounds, or obscures

Penumbra used in a sentence.

The penumbra of privacy rights refers to the implied or inferred zones of privacy that are not
explicitly stated in the Constitution but are considered protected.

“Penumbra.” Merriam-Webster.com Dictionary, Merriam-Webster, https://www.merriam-
webster.com/dictionary/penumbra. Accessed 3 Dec. 2023.

mailto:tyveshe.johnson@bcssdk12.net
https://www.merriam-webster.com/dictionary/noun
https://www.merriam-webster.com/dictionary/penumbra?pronunciation&lang=en_us&dir=p&file=penumb01
https://www.merriam-webster.com/dictionary/sunspot
http://merriam-webster.com/
https://www.merriam-webster.com/dictionary/penumbra


LEADER IN ME FOCUS ON HABITS EACH MONTH
Habit 2 — Begin With The End in Mind

What It Means…
To Begin With the End in Mind means to start every task with clearly defined outcomes. It also
means to determine our own life’s purpose. It ensures that we are setting goals to be
accomplished.
Highly Effective Verbiage
Clearly defining my vision and purpose in life will make all the difference.
Principles
Vision, commitment, and purpose.

https://c.tadst.com/gfx/1200x630/totallunareclipsepenumbral.png?1


MEDIA CENTER SERVICES

The Media Center welcomes Huskies to the 2023-2024 School Year!
Library books may be checked out from the media center after reviewing the Media Center
Orientation and Digital Citizenship PowerPoint.

Students may sit in the media center after arriving to school from 7:05 a.m. -7:25 a.m. The media
center also welcomes students during each lunch period, no eating or drinking while in the media
center. Please go to the cafeteria if you need to eat. Cell phones, ear buds, and personal devices
are not allowed.

If you need assistance with media literacy, research, citing information, annotated bibliography,
being safe online, and identifying the difference between real and fake news, stop by the media
center for help!

Can't find the Book you're searching for in the media center, make suggestions by using the link
below:
https://forms.office.com/r/bKmSMCZQ9v

Students may request print copies by emailing attachments that are school related to:
tyveshe.johnson@bcsdk12.net and stanley.tolliver@bcsdk12.net

HOTSPOTS are no longer available, but you can sign up for ACP!

https://forms.office.com/r/bKmSMCZQ9v
mailto:tyveshe.johnson@bcsdk12.net
mailto:stanley.tolliver@bcsdk12.net


Students who do not have access to the Internet at home should visit the link below for Affordable
Connectivity Program (ACP), a Universal Service Administrative Company.
https://www.fcc.gov/acp-consumer-outreach-toolkit
To sign up, click here: https://www.affordableconnectivity.gov/

LAPTOP INFORMATION AND CARE

•Students are not allowed to use personal devices at school. All students must use a school issued
device during the school to complete assignments. Visit the media center to check out a laptop if
you do not have a school issued device.

*Remember to bring your charged laptop to school daily and keep up with your charger!

*Always keep your laptop closed when you need to walk with your laptop and it’s not in the carrying
case.
•Never carry your laptop while open or lift the laptop by the screen/monitor! Handling your laptop
in this manner can damage your screen.
•Do not place paper/objects between your keyboard and monitor, it will crack your screen!
•Keep drinks and liquids away from your computer. A spill can damage the hard drive and the
motherboard. These type of damages may cost the same price as a new laptop to replace, Please
be careful!

https://www.fcc.gov/acp-consumer-outreach-toolkit
https://www.affordableconnectivity.gov/










PRESTIGE STUDENT SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM

THE CLASS OF 2024
Prestige Student Scholarship Program
Class of 2024 seniors photographed by Prestige Photography can apply for a scholarship by
sharing their Prestige Photography experience in a formal one-page essay. A total of 3
scholarships of $1,000 each will be awarded between United States and Canada. Essays may be
used to promote Prestige Photography. The essay topic is as follows:
“Tell us what senior year means to you and how your Prestige pictures help celebrate your
achievements.”
How do I apply? Simply complete the application form and submit your one-page formal essay.
Next, print and mail your application and essay to Prestige College Scholarship Program, Lifetouch
National School Studios, Attn: Prestige Marketing, 11000 Viking Drive, Eden Prairie, MN 55344.
Applications must be postmarked no later than January 31, 2024.

Prestige Student Scholarship Application

Class of 2024 - Submit your College Acceptances and Scholarship Awards

Seniors make sure to submit college acceptances and awarded scholarships to Mrs. Mosley-
Skelton. Use the link below to submit!
rmd.me/0owjlagyRWE

Image credit below:
https://www.greetingcarduniverse.com/images/csphoto/1107/00/00/39/29/90/1542606-1_3d.jpg?
x=1699815044

https://prestigeportraits.com/wp-content/uploads/231-002-SC-Prestige-GY24_Prestige-Student-Scholarship-Program.pdf
http://rmd.me/0owjlagyRWE
https://www.greetingcarduniverse.com/images/csphoto/1107/00/00/39/29/90/1542606-1_3d.jpg?x=1699815044


SENIORS ORDER YOUR CAPS AND GOWNS FROM JOSTENS

Seniors,
Please ensure that you order your cap and gown from Jostens. Jostens will not return to Howard
High School until February 2024. Place your order online, visit www.gagrad.com. Payments are not
taken by the school; you must pay Jostens in person when they visit the school or by going online.

http://www.gagrad.com/


SIGN UP FOR THE POP NEWSLETTER

Howard POP
Howard is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters
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